
Yetholm and District Community Council Meeting

Minutes of the Meeting held in Yetholm Youth Hall

Tuesday 20th June 2023 at 7pm
Present: Shane Black (SB), Susan Stewart (SS), Norman Burr (NB), Heather Freeland Cook (HFC), Paul Freeland Cook (PFC), Euan Gibson (EG)
Scottish Borders Councillors – Simon Mountford (SM)
Apologies: Kevin Lee (KL), Euan Robson (ER)
Members of the Public: 10 
The meeting was recorded. 
	
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence: 

As above
	

	2
	By Election for YDCC – Update and Results - This had been discussed and agreed at AGM held prior to meeting
	

	3
	Minutes of previous meeting, approval, and signature 

The minutes of the previous meeting had been circulated prior to meeting and were approved with one amendment to Item 6. As had been identified after the meeting in March we were not quorate so the proposal asking that a subcommittee be formed to administer and run the tent by the 18th of April could not stand. Neither could the further proposal that the tent be sold if no such plan was forthcoming. 

All present agreed to this amendment and the minutes were signed by the Chair. 
	

	   4
	Matters Arising from Minutes/Outstanding
As Euan Robson absent from meeting no discussion took place re his update circulated at March meeting.
	ER 

	5
	Stretch Tent – Update
NB submitted a proposal re the stretch tent which had been brought together by a group of interested parties in the villages. (Appendix 1). This proposal was discussed by all present and Sumati Bala as a member of the public and secretary of the newly formed group – Association of South of Scotland Entertainment Tent Society (ASSET) presented their terms of engagement, proposed constitution, and membership. Items discussed included – Community Grants could be applied for; insurance had been investigated and rates that would be hired out at were to be an ongoing discussion with this new group. The motion was then proposed by Norman Burr and seconded by Heather Freeland Cook. A vote was then taken and the decision to give tent to the group to be known as ASSET was recorded as unanimous.

Simon Mountford expressed his thanks to the new group and wished them well.
	

	6
	 Helen Deans Legacy Monies
HFC submitted, once again, proposals for distribution of Miss Deans Legacy monies. (Appendix 2). Further discussion took place and comments made re school receiving monies when they should receive monies from SBC. This was clarified that this money would be for items out with those supplied by SBC. A new group required to be formed to administer playing field monies and Heather agreed to form this along with Denise Allan, Paul Freeland Cook and Hywel James was also asked to join this group as person who had shown interest in this area. The motion was then proposed by Heather Freeland Cook and seconded by Norman Burr. This was then voted on and unanimously agreed. Bank details would be sought from all groups involved and the distribution of the monies would be done over the coming month.
A member of the public queried the location of the minutes – it was stated that the minutes are posted online and are also available in the Village Shop for anyone who does not have internet access. 
	

	7
	Christmas Trees and Lights 
	

	
	The email received on 18th April from Euan Robson re cost of locating an additional power point on Green was read out and is as stated below –
I can at last advise on the cost of installing an additional power point on the Green near the village shop. The Council has estimated the cost at £3,500 inclusive of VAT.  The cost is estimated because excavation is involved to lay the duct across the road and there is no knowing how easy or hard the dig will be until work begins on site. The earlier price estimate was less but excluded VAT.
Discussed by CC but no final decision taken as yet.
	All 

	8
	Festival Week Update (Fiona Thompson)
	

	
	FT presented report on a very successful Festival Week for 2023 and the sun shone all week. Report attached (Appendix 3).
The Council thanked all involved in making this year’s Festival so successful. Next meeting to be held was the annual “Greeting Meeting” on Monday July 3rd at 7.30pm in Youth Hall.
	

	9
	Members of the Public – Issues and/or concerns
	

	
	Question raised re the condition of many of the benches in and around the villages. SM said benches could be taken into SBC workshop for repair over winter months as required. Also stated that this was something that perhaps the Community Justice Team could be involved in. SS agreed to circulate list with photos that had been compiled by John Stobart to EG and KL for them to investigate further and report back.
Member of Public then queried forestry work that was due to be undertaken in an area that involved both Kalewater and Yetholm CC areas although it appeared that the majority of the work would be in Kalewater area. After discussion at meeting and after meeting it was identified that Yetholm CC had received no notification of this proposed work. SM agreed to speak to the Landscape Office and report back to CC and the member of the public who had raised the concern.
	SS, EG, KL
SM


	10 
	Portfolio Discussions
Housing and Planning – Shane Black
SB reported that there was only one plan pending at the moment and this was for a garden room in Kirk Yetholm – Mr and Mrs A Hirst. This plan could be viewed on SBC site and comments required to be submitted by 6/7/23.
	

	
	Finance – Norman Burr
NB queried again the monies that were showing in accounts as ring fenced for electric charging points. SB clarified the position on this explaining how this had come about – monies had initially been for flashing speed signs but when SBC installed this in village these monies were left for potential charging points. Charging points and potential grants available require to be investigated further by CC as we move forward.
Further signatory now required for bank account after resignation of Sumati Bali agreed that Heather Freeland Cook would become the third signatory.
NB to progress this.
	All 
NB

	
	Village Maintenance – Euan Gibson
Work surrounding new broadband in area had quietened down EG reported.
As discussed, earlier list of benches to be sent to EG and KL
	SS

	
	Education – Heather Freeland Cook
No update other than to report that YetFest would take place on last day of term at Playing Field.
	

	
	Bowmont Valley – Paul Freeland Cook                                                          
PFC reported that SBC continued to fill potholes in the valley. There were still large numbers of timber lorries removing loads of timber from the valley.
	

	 
	Resilience – Kevin Lee
No report due to absence of KL
	

	
	Grants and Funding – Vacant
SS reported that monies from Awards for All had been used to support a very successful Coronation Event in May and the Festival Village Lunch in June. Thanks to all who had helped in any way at these events. A report re use of Coronation Grant had been submitted by SS to SBC and it was thought that the Community Engagement Officer – Emma Hubbard may attend the July meeting.
	

	
	Tourism – Vacant
SS reported that she had visited all the outlets in village that had stocks of notelets, tea towels and aprons and restocked them. The Garage had now taken a supply and all outlets were happy to sell for CC with no costs being taken by them. SS explained that the Community Shop wished to take a 20% charge from the sale, and this was agreed by CC as acceptable at this time.
	

	
	Health and Social Services – Vacant
SS reported that she had now received an estimate for the installation of the defibrillator at Pavilion and the cost would be £150 plus VAT. All agreed that SS progress this.

SS also intimated that the cost of installing a defibrillator in the phone box in Bowmont Valley would be in the region of £2300. SS to check again with the Community Heartbeat Group as this estimate had been given in August 2022.

Question also asked from MOP re training and SS explained that some training had already been given to those that had shown interest. However, the second training scheduled had needed to be cancelled due to lack of interest. SS happy to pursue this again with Kelso Heartbeat.
	SS

	
	Chair – Shane Black
SB intimated that the portfolio allocations would be reviewed at the July meeting
	

	11
	Police Report
Any reports received had been circulated by email.
	

	12
	Scottish Borders Council Update
SM intimated nothing to report. CC asked that he look again at greenery and trees overhanging road at Thirlestane.
	SM

	  13
	Additional Correspondence

All had been circulated by email during the last three months.
	

	14
	Community Council/A.O. B
PFC asked that the steps down to the Haugh on KY side be repaired before Yetholm Show in October.

SS asked about purchase of wreath for Remembrance Sunday this year at cost of approx. £40. All agreed to this. She also intimated that perhaps the Gadgi or Manushi be asked to lay the wreath this year. This was to be followed up by SS
	SM
SS


The meeting closed at 2045.
The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 25th July 2023 at 7pm in the Youth Hall.

